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Front Offi  ce Hours

8am to 3.45pm (Monday to Friday)

Payment Offi  ce 

8.30am to 3.30pm (Monday to Friday)

Parents please note: 

Before School our playgrounds are 
unsupervised until 8.20am each morning 
and then only minimal supervision until 
Roll Call at 8.50am.

Calendar - Term 1

August 10-21         HSC Trials

August   25             Year 7 Injections

September 7               Captains Speeches

September 9        Year 5 Taster Day

September 10-11    School Photos 

REMINDER TO ALL PARENTS & CARERS

As a safety precaution, should you need to drop 
any items off  to your child during school hours 
please drop them into the front offi  ce.

Students are not permitted to meet you outside 
school grounds or wait near the front or back gates/
fence to collect items from you.

This is a safety issue. 

MUFTI DAY
Peel Community again helping others out! The school raised $650 for our local family in need. Well done to the SRC who co-ordinated the event.



Principals Report
Welcome Parent/Carers to our 
August Newsletter.

Term 3 has started with a fl urry 
again and I’m pleased we are still 
all back at school, although for 
how long is anyone’s guess.

Term 3 has seen two new 
permanent members of staff  take 
up their position. Mrs Chris Ivin 
was appointed as our School Administrative Manager (SAM) 
through merit selection and Ms Dawn Dew has been appointed 
as a School Administrative Offi  cer. Congratulations to Chris and 
Dawn on your appointments.

Currently I am concerned with two areas of our school. These 
are:

1. School Uniform – we DO NOT support the wearing of 
any form of ‘hoodie’ as part of our uniform, this includes wearing 
underneath our white school shirt. For the most part, hoodies 
signifi cantly detract from the overall impression our students 
make to the community of our school and I ask all parents and 
carers to support me by not allowing your child to wear a hoodie 
to school.  Also, students wear a green shirt ONLY on sport 
days, which is Wednesday. All other days a white school shirt 
is the correct uniform. Our students look wonderful when they 
are in their correct uniform and I would appreciate all students’ 
cooperation with this. Don’t let your children tell you they can 
wear hoodies and the green shirt, because they can’t.

2. Seriously high student absenteeism – I am very 
concerned about the alarming numbers of students who are 
absent from school at present. Yr 11 and Yr 9 are particularly 
bad and it is imperative that students keep up with their studies 
at school, otherwise they will fall behind in a most serious way. 
A parent recently told one of my Admin staff  that their child 
told them we were not doing anything at school because of 
COVID-19. This is simply not the case and we have been in full 
swing with our teaching programs since we returned to school 
full time. PLEASE make a concerted eff ort to send your child to 
school as it is so important for their education and their mental 
health to be here. 

In weeks 4 & 5, Yr. 12 will be doing their Trial Exams. All Yr. 
12 students should be revising and studying hard at this time 
for these very important exams. We have employed the HSC 
Supervisors to administer these exams as it will be a good 
practice for the HSC and also will take away one more of the 
unknowns for their HSC Exams in October.

Last week we completed our ‘Yarning Circle’. This area will provide 
fantastic opportunities for our students to have a designate place 
to talk and learn about culture as well as a great outdoor learning 

space.

We also received our beautiful Aboriginal Mural for the main foyer, 
‘Seasonal Carpet’. This has brightened up our foyer and displays 
to all that we value Aboriginal culture and learning within our 
school.

Until our next Newsletter

Rod Jones

Principal 



    Issue 5 - Week 4 - Term 3 14th August 2020 

 

TAS FACULTY HIGHLIGHTS
Last year in mid-November, Miss Soderlund’s Hospitality class and Mr Caterer cooked a spit roast lunch 
for the Variety PosƟ e Bike dash. As a result the TAS faculty gained a $5000 grant to purchase equipment 
to assist the learning outcomes of our students. We chose a 1.2m square wood fi red pizza oven kit and a 
1m square CNC (computer numerical control) router kit. As we all did a fantasƟ c job producing a fantasƟ c 
lunch the team has been asked to cook again, which is a rare opportunity so we are thrilled to do it again. 

A big thankyou to the major sponsor of the event, First NaƟ onal Real estate Tamworth.

Year 12 ConstrucƟ on are also building a garden shed 
from scratch for the kitchen garden area. Pictured 
is Thomas Burrell using his concreƟ ng skills to use a 
‘Bull fl oat’ to smooth the slab before it cures ready 
for the construcƟ on of the shed. This will allow a 
wheelbarrow, garden tools and seedling trays to be 

kept safely locked up.
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The CNC router kit arrived as a box of parts which took a long Ɵ me to build from scratch. Mr 
Caterer has led the charge with the support of the other Industrial Arts staff  Mr Kelly, New and 
Merrick all using specialist skills to get it up and running. We have produced some sample projects 
and can’t wait to teach the students how to operate CNC equipment and soŌ ware in the future 
which is a potenƟ al future career opportunity for those interested. The router can cut or engrave 

Ɵ mber, plasƟ c and aluminium.

From this 

To this 
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INDUSTRIAL ARTS PIZZA OVEN
The drawings of the proposed pizza oven locaƟ on have been made and approved by 

Mr Jones and Year 12 ConstrucƟ on are assisƟ ng with the construcƟ on of the concrete 
slab, frame and oven kit assembly which will hopefully be completed by the end of 
this term. The oven will be a major feature in the café and garden area and will be 

another educaƟ onal tool for the students to learn with…cooking a pizza in 90 seconds. 
In the meanƟ me Cooking classes can use the Wood fi red oven over a the Industrial 

Arts block

PDHPE Fac-
ulty Report

There are ex-
citing things 
h a p p e n i n g 
this term in the 
PDHPE/LO TE 
Faculty at Peel 
High School! All 
students are set-
tled in well, busy 
completing as-
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PDHPE 
Faculty 
Report

There are exciƟ ng things happening this 
term in the PDHPE/LOTE Faculty at Peel 

High School! All students are seƩ led in well, 
busy compleƟ ng assessment tasks in both 

pracƟ cal and theory lessons.
With COVID-19 it has been very diffi  cult for 

a sporƟ ng teams to conƟ nue their successful 
run as we have seen in the past. This year 

was the fi rst Ɵ me Peel has ever had an Open 
Girls Water Polo team. The girls played 

against Tamworth High in the North West 
Final and unfortunately went down. 

Mackenzie Abra was the inaugural goal scoring for the team with Courtney Mulligan 
scoring soon aŌ er. The team is made up of enthusiasƟ c young players and will be 

exciƟ ng to watch in the years to come. 
A big thank you to Mr Flanagan and Mr Bowman for organising and running the cross 

country this year. Mr Bowman worked Ɵ relessly to get a 3km track located on the school 
farm. A big shout out to Mrs Miller for running the track several Ɵ mes with the students. 

In the classroom, the PE faculty have conƟ nued trialling some alternate teaching 
Pedagogies with Year 8 Einstein tesƟ ng single gender classes and our SEPEP program is 

running extremely well. 
Overall, it has been a very busy term in the PE faculty with engaged students reaching 

high outcomes in the classroom. We would like to wish our current Year 12’s all the best 
in their Trials and HSC exams. 
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News from the Coaching in the Community Classes

The Year 10 Coaching in the Community class is nearing compleƟ on in the Community Coach Training Program. The course has included modules such as 
communicaƟ on and behaviour management, safe environments, nutriƟ on and well-being as well as the planning and delivery of Playing for Life Games. 

Students have also completed a series of online coaching courses to gain accreditaƟ on and cerƟ fi cates to add to their coaching credenƟ als. 

The Year 10 coaching students have planned a series of 30 minute lessons for presentaƟ on at our partner primary schools. They have been presenƟ ng 
the Playing for Life Games program to Year 2 students at Westdale Public School each Friday and Years 3 students at West Tamworth Public School each 
Tuesday during this term. The Year 10 students have presented a variety of target, invasion, net and court and striking and fi elding games as part of the 
Playing for Life Games program. Peel High School is very grateful to Mrs Kathie Jackson and her staff  from Westdale Public School and to Mr Jonathon Willis 

and staff  from West Tamworth Public School for allowing us to visit and work with their students. 

The Year 9 Coaching in the Community class has commenced the General Principles of Coaching course. Successful students will receive a cerƟ fi cate in 
recogniƟ on of this achievement from the NSW Department of Sport and RecreaƟ on. Peel High School is very grateful to Mrs Gaylene Ryan for her ongoing 

support of the Peel High School Coaching program. 

The Year 9 coaching students will start presenƟ ng the AcƟ ve Schools Connexion program to Stage 1 students at both Westdale Public School and West 
Tamworth Public School this term, commencing in Week 4. The Year 9 students have prepared a series of three progressive sports skill lesson plans for two 
diff erent sports. These sports have included mini volleyball, soccer, touch, mod league, sofcrosse, minkey hockey, teeball and neƩ a netball. The Year 9 class 
are looking forward to working with the Stage 1 students and watching them learn a variety of new sporƟ ng skills. Thank you to the staff  from both Westdale 

and West Tamworth Public Schools for giving Year 9 the opportunity to work with their students. 

CongratulaƟ ons to all the coaching students for their achievements so far and for meeƟ ng the many challenges they have had placed before them in these 
unprecedented Ɵ mes. These students are helping to portray Peel High School in a very posiƟ ve manner in the wider community. 

M Flanagan
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The Year 9 Survival in the Wild class has been kicking goals all year. Having 
completed their navigaƟ onal skills unit, they have now moved on to using 
Fire for Survival. With the help of the talented Stage 5 HOLA boys there 
have been 6 new fi re pits built at the back of the MPC. Students have been 
learning how to create fi res with and without matches while compleƟ ng 
challenges to use their fi re safely. Most importantly, some quite Ɵ me 
perfecƟ ng the classic roasted marshmallow on a cold winters’ day. 
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ATTENDANCE REWARD PROGRAM

Peel High School is rewarding positive learning behaviour. 

Your child can earn a free $20 gift voucher by having 90% or higher  explained attendance 
for Term 3. 

Every student who reaches this benchmark will receive this reward. 

You can assist your child to reach this important learning goal by:

 Ensuring your child aƩ ends every possible day.

 Explaining absences by email, text, phone call and wriƩ en note.

 Helping your child with rouƟ nes to get them to school on Ɵ me.

Lateness to class, suspension and truancy will negatively aff ect explained attendance
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CYBER-SAFETY…..

Here are eight easy ways to help your kids stay out of trouble in cyberspace.

At a glance

 Don’t let your child post photos of themselves wearing their school uniform – it can be enough to identify your child’s school.

 Ensure your child never organises to meet up with any strangers they have met online.

 Talk about what websites are appropriate with your child so they understand and make the right choice.

 By publishing without thinking, your child’s innocent work online may be something that comes back later to haunt them.

 If your child starts being secretive about what they are doing online, check it out.

1. Keep computers out in the open
Your child may think twice about looking at inappropriate websites and won’t be able to chat to their friends all night while you 
think they are doing their homework.

2. Mind your business
Remind your child to keep information such as their name, address, phone number, school and even your credit card number 
to themselves. When signing up to a chat room, they should use a screen name that is a nickname and not easy to work out. 
The same goes for choosing passwords – don’t make them easy to fi gure out. If your child is going to put photos on the inter-
net, ensure they don’t show them wearing their school uniform – this can be enough to identify your child’s school. Also ensure 
that any photos are not the type that would attract unwanted attention from strangers.

3. Just because it’s on the internet, it doesn’t mean it’s true
Make sure your child uses multiple sources for research, and is careful not to plagiarise.

4. Stranger danger is online, too
Ensure your child never organises to meet up with any strangers they have met online. If they really want to meet up, encour-
age them to talk to you about it fi rst and insist on going along with them. Remind your children to also be wary opening emails 
from strangers. They could contain spam (online junk mail), a virus (which will harm your computer), or be from a stranger 
looking for trouble.

5. Get a fi lter
Internet fi lters can help block inappropriate sites for children.  None are completely reliable and it’s best if you talk about what 
websites are appropriate with your child so they understand and make the right choice on their own.

6. Encourage your child to talk with you about their online experiences – good and bad
This will make it easier for them if they see something inappropriate or are emailed something unsuitable. If they are embar-
rassed to tell you, persuade them to at least tell a teacher or another trusted adult.

7. Good manners also exist online
Talk about this with your child and it may lead to a decline in bullying behaviour, not to mention the many disagreements that 
children have with each other.

8. Forever is a long time
A lot of blogs and websites maintain information as part of cyberspace forever. By publishing without thinking of the future, 
your child’s innocent work online may be something that comes up later on and may negatively impact their career and per-
sonal life.

Danger signs 

 Your child constantly sits on the computer in chat rooms or instant messaging, from straight after school to very late at night.

 Your child begins showing unexplained money or items that come from “a friend you don’t know”.

 Your child starts being secretive about what they are doing online – this could include anything from minimising screens as 
you walk past, to not letting you see their blogs/chat/social media sites. 
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ARRIVAL ON TIME:

Arriving at school and class on time:

 Ensures that students don’t miss out on the important learning activities scheduled early in the day when the students 
are most alert

 Helps students learn the importance of punctuality and routine

 Gives students time to greet their friends before class and therefore,

 Reduces the opportunity for classroom disruption

Lateness is recorded as partial absence and must be explained by parents or carers in the same way as other forms of ab-
sence.

MUST MY CHILD ATTEND ALL ACTIVITIES (INCLUDING SPORT)?

YES. Sport and other physical activities help the healthy physical and mental development of children. Sport and sports carni-
vals are normal school activities and students must attend.

Students are NOT encouraged to use sport afternoon to attend appointments. Participation in sport is an important part of 
their development and education. 

Should a student be absent from sport, a note or primary carer phone call must be received by the Back Offi  ce prior to 12pm. 
Students who consistently fail to attend sport may receive a request for documentation to justify absences during sport. If 
documentation can’t be presented to the school, the absences may be recorded as unjustifi ed.

CONSEQUENCES:

At Peel High School the consequences or impacts of unexplained or unjustifi ed absences might include the following:

 Ineligibility to represent school in sporting teams

 Ineligibility to represent school in extra-curricular activities

 Exclusion from Year Days and non-mandatory excursions, and;

 Exclusion from school functions such as school discos.

 As per Peel High School policies, students who have paid deposits, or part thereof, for excursions may not be able to 
have any money refunded if their behaviour or attendance is unacceptable.

ATTENDANCE EXPECTATIONS:

All students should:

 Aim for 100% attendance 

 When absent, provide a justifi ed reason for the absence

 Be on time and ready for all school activities and lessons

 When late, make sure you sign in at the Back Offi  ce

 Ensure they go through the Back Offi  ce if sick and need to go home early 
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SCHOOL
   

 PEEL HIGH SCHOOL
Attendance Policy

School Attendance – “It’s not OK to be away”

All children have a right to an education. Only by regular school attendance can students make the most of 
educational opportunities, leading to greater social and economic outcomes.

Schools, in partnership with parents/carers, are responsible for promoting the regular attendance of students. While 
parents are legally responsible for the regular attendance of their children, school staff  and the Peel High School Head 
Teacher of Attendance, as part of their duty of care, monitor part or whole day absences. 

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE SCHOOL WHEREVER POSSIBLE:

 Provide a safe learning environment enabling students to achieve the best possible outcomes

 Work with parents, carers and the local community to increase student attendance 

 Monitor all student attendance and work with students and parents/carers to improve attendance where a con-
cern has been raised

 Provide support through the school Welfare Team to address concerns leading to poor attendance

 Promote the benefi ts of regular school attendance

 Deliver quality curriculum based lessons

 Implement a reward system for 100% attendance and improved attendance

 Provide parents/carers timely feedback on all daily absences and fractional truancy 

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE STUDENT: 

 Attend school consistently and actively participate in learning opportunities

 Whilst present at school attend all lessons promptly

 Attend school wearing the correct school uniform

 To comply with the school’s welfare and discipline code

RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE PARENTS/CARERS: 

 The Education Act 1990 requires that parents (including carers) ensure that children are enrolled at and regularly 
attend school.

 Provide written or verbal confi rmation regarding student absences. If a student has more than 3 unexplained/
unjustifi ed absences in the previous 5 week period, that student will be placed on the Attendance List and will be 
unable to participate in extra-curricular activities until attendance improves.

 Work alongside Peel High School to promote 100% attendance.

WHAT IS A JUSTIFIED REASON FOR BEING ABSENT FROM SCHOOL?

Justifi ed reasons for absences may include the student:
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 Having an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school or during holi-
days)

 Being required to attend a recognised religious holiday

 Being required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstances (such as attending a funeral)

 Being sick, or having an infectious disease 

 Any other leave permitted by a doctor or psychologist for ongoing mental health or general health concerns (docu-
mentation must be provided to the school to support this leave)

ABSENCES FOR REASONS SUCH AS SOME OF THE FOLLOWING MAY NOT BE JUSTIFIED:

 Shopping

 Sleeping in

 Working around the house

 Minor family events such as birthdays

 Hair cuts

LATE ARRIVAL NOTICE TO PARENTS:

Peel High School sends out mobile text messages to primary carers when students arrive late to school. This is to ensure 
parents/carer’s are aware of their child’s late attendance on any given day.

Parents and carer’s can now promptly respond to explain their child’s late arrival to school. 

Mobile text messages will also be sent to primary carers indicating a student’s absence if communication has not been re-
ceived by the school that morning explaining the absence. 

We thank all parents and carers for their ongoing support of the Peel High Attendance Program and our eff orts to provide 
positive learning outcomes for our students.

KEEPING THE SCHOOL INFORMED:

If your child has to be absent from school, it is important to tell the school and provide a reason for the absence. To explain 
an absence the student’s primary carer may:

 Send a note or email to the school

 Telephone the school’s Back Offi  ce

 Visit the school and speak to someone in person

 Respond to the text message sent by the school 

The Principal (or delegate) of the school has the right to question an explanation given for a child’s absence from 
school. Where a pattern of absence is identifi ed, the Principal (or delegate) may request parents/carers to submit 
documentation justifying absences in the future. If documentation can’t be presented to the school, the absences 
may be recorded as unjustifi ed. 

HOLIDAYS:

Parents and carers are encouraged not to withdraw their children from school for family holidays. If this is necessary parents 
should discuss these absences with the Head Teacher of Attendance at which point an Attendance Exemption from atten-



    Issue 5 - Week 4 - Term 3 14th August 2020 

 



    Issue 5 - Week 4 - Term 3 14th August 2020 

 



   Issue 5 - Week 4- Term 3  14th August 2020

 

Peel High School Variation of Routine Report Proforma

We have included a copy of our VOR report for the purpose of informing parents/carers and 
students that we would like the opportunity to report on students involvement and successes 
in activities outside of school events, such as sporting representations and community 
service involvements. 

As the school is not always aware of participation in events outside of school, for them to 
be acknowledged it is the students responsibility to collect a copy of this form from the front 
offi  ce prior to the event and return it to the offi  ce after participation in your activity including 
information that is outlined on the form.

   Peel High School VOR Report

DETAILS OF EXCURSION  

Name of Excursion / 
Visit 

Learning Area Teacher in Charge 

Other Staff  Attending

Dates and Times To 

Orientation States: who was involved in the event, what it was, where and when it happened.

 

Sequence of events: States a series of events that happened from start of the retelling. The 
events are retold in the time order that they occurred.


